MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK

Executive Board

Minutes

December 4, 2006
Call to order:



Chair Judy Gunsaulis called the meeting of the MLN Executive Board to order at 1:00 at South Charleston Public Library. Those in attendance were Cherie Davis, Ann Farr, Caroline Gaddis, Judy Gunsaulis, Johnnie King, Susan Mischler, Brian Raitz, Emilee Seese, and Myra Ziegler.

Minutes:

The minutes were approved as presented.

Committee Reports:


Circulation: Emilee Seese

Emilee Seese reported that she plans to have a meeting in January.  There are still problems with interlibrary loans:

· Libraries checking the item out to the patron instead of leaving it on the borrowing library’s card.

· Libraries not checking in the item and putting it in transit.

· Interlibrary loans being sent to the wrong email address – not using the ones listed on the MLN webpage.

· Libraries renewing ILL’s without asking.

Emilee will send out reminders on the Interlibrary Loan Policies.

Cherie Davis mentioned she was having problems with the kits coming up in transit.  Judy Gunsaulis agreed to look into this matter.

Cataloging: Vicky Terry

In the absence of Vicky, Eva McGuire reported that the Cataloging Committee met on November 20, 2006.  The following items were discussed:

· Any 13 digit ISBN in the 024 tag will be moved to the 020 tag once we have upgraded.

· The committee has asked Tammy to load GSAFD genre headings.

· Vicky is working on an updated list of catalogers.

· The committee felt a clearer statement concerning multiple ISBN’s was needed.  As soon as the draft is complete, it will be brought to the Executive Board for a vote.

· Heather will send out information to clarify cataloging rules regarding book club editions and copyright date - when to use the “c.”

· The WVLC is working with OCLC to negotiate a price for the continued use of CatExpress.

· Items that are really serials and are cataloged as monographs – the committee felt that this should be left up to local cataloging policy.

· The committee recommends to the Executive Committee that CD be added to the GMD “sound recording.”

· The committee discussed the problem with the children’s’ subject headings (MARC tag 650 _1), not showing when a patron does a regular subject search. The committee recommends that Executive Committee confirm if re-indexing of the subject headings will fix the problem and what the cost would be.

Cherie Davis moved, Ann Farr seconded, that Innovative be contacted to confirm if re-indexing would solve the subject heading problem and the cost of re-indexing.  The motion carried.

Cherie Davis moved, Myra Ziegler seconded, that CD be added as a GMD in the Title Statement using the format: |h[sound recording (CD)]. Motion carried.


OPAC Committee: Brian Raitz

Brian Raitz distributed a printed copy of a proposed update to the search screen on the OPAC.  He mentioned that it could be individualized by scope and that the GMD could also be added on the initial screen.  

After a brief discussion, Cherie Davis moved, Myra Ziegler seconded, that Brian update the OPAC search screen as shown adding the GMD and a book cart.  The motion carried.

Brian also distributed a list of current and suggested changes to material type labels as well as suggestions for additional labels not currently in the system.

Eva McGuire moved, Emilee Seese seconded, that the suggested material type labels be changed and the additional labels be forwarded to the Cataloging Committee for their review and recommendation.  The motion passed.

Continuing Education Committee: Danny McMillion

In Danny’s absence, it was reported that Brian Raitz and Eva McGuire are working on the user’s guide.

Old Business:


Release 2006:

Judy Gunsaulis reported that the prep work for upgrading would begin Monday evening and Tammy would start loading early Tuesday.  If everything goes according to plans, she hope to have the installation done by 11:00 am and will start contacting libraries to logon.

A thumb/flash drive will not be needed as the file is not a large as initially thought.  It will be used for future upgrades.  Offline circulation will also need to be loaded.

There will be a new fine paid button; permissions will be needed to access.

Bill Printing Problem:

Libraries should now be able to “print to local printer.”

Summers County, Greenbrier Valley (NRCTC) and White Sulphur libraries are having problems with their bills printing.  Judy Gunsaulis and Emilee Seese will work with these libraries to try and fix the problems.

Training at Spring Fling:

Judy Gunsaulis reported that Larry Arnold is hesitant about using the training lab at Spring Fling due to security risks to the network. Harlan agreed to see if the problem can be solved.

Inventory was suggested as a possible training topic for Spring Fling.

Book Covers on the OPAC:

It was reported that Raleigh County decided not to participate in having book covers on the OPAC.  Brian Raitz mentioned that it could still be done and scoped to the libraries that choose to participate.  The three main vendors that provide this service are Syndetics, Content Café and Amazon.  At this time, Amazon provides this service for free but can be slow to load.  It was decided that after the upgrade, those libraries interested in participating would discuss the options and Brian would have a demonstration of each vendor on the staging port for a short period of time for these libraries to review.

New Business:


Summers County High School:

Myra Ziegler reported that the new librarian at Summers County High School was interested in adding their collection to the catalog and wanted to know the procedure.  It was noted that it would depend on how they wanted to logon – as a separate system or under Summers County Public Library.  The school would have to pay for any cost associated with the change and the best place to start would be for the librarian to read the MLN bylaws.  Judy Gunsaulis suggested that Follett or Athena might be a less expensive way for the High School computerize their catalog.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:35.

Respectfully submitted

Eva H. McGuire

For the Secretary

